





July 20, 2004

Re:
SPS Transmission Service Rate Change


Xcel Energy Services, on behalf of Southwestern Public Service Company (SPS), plans to file with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) in the near future a rate change for wholesale transmission services provided under the Xcel Energy Joint Open Access Transmission Tariff (OATT).  


For a network service customer under the OATT within the SPS zone, this rate change will affect the Annual Transmission Revenue Requirement (ATRR) charged on a load ratio basis.  The firm and non-firm point-to-point transmission service rate, will also change based on the new ATRR.  XES will be proposing to institute a basic transmission revenue requirement formulary rate used by several other transmission providers and previously approved by the FERC.  The formula takes the actual prior year’s data from the FERC Form-1 for a transmission provider and calculates a new ATRR each year.  The new ATRR and point-to-point rates will go into effect on June 1st of each year.  This will allow SPS to receive more timely recovery of its transmission costs and investment.  We also plan to update the ancillary service charges for transmission services provided in the SPS zone.  These rates will also be incorporated into the SPS Second Revised Sheet No. 186 and First Revised Sheet No. 270 attached to the SPP regional open access transmission tariff.

Xcel Energy’s Regulatory Administration will be coordinating with the Transmission function employees and Wholesale Marketing function employees to identify and notify affected wholesale customers.  

Persons with questions regarding this notice shall contact David Hudson at 806-378-2824.

